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PRESENT:
Mark Peets, Supervisor


Christopher Rose, Councilman


Gerald St. Hilaire, Councilman 

Derek Bellinger, Councilman

Sue Ann Hourihan, Councilwoman

ALSO, PRESENT:
Larry Hewlett, Highway Superintendent 
                                                                           By WebEx: Bob Beckstead, Steve LeFevre                                                                                                                                               

RECORDING SECRETARY:
Bethany St. Hilaire, Town Clerk



CALL TO ORDER- Supervisor Peets called the year end meeting to order at 4:01 pm and Pledge of Allegiance was said by all. 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES - A motion was made by D. Bellinger, seconded by S. Hourihan to approve the minutes of the December 9, 2020 regular meeting as presented by the town clerk.  All in favor, motion carried.  
PRIVILEGE OF FLOOR – no one offered to speak so we went on to having a solar update by Steve LeFevre from Barton and Logudice.  Steve explains that North Side energy project with the Town of Brasher is under his review, that is the service he is providing. At this time, it is going through the Article 10 review and process. North Side Energy has already submitted the public involvement plan, and preliminary scoping statement. Article 10 is an Environmental Impact Statement of the proposal.  The Proposed Stipulations portion is the potential agreements between the parties on the methodologies and information/data that North Side energy will include in the application. Roger Linden and myself commented on the proposed stipulations, if you look at those, we added and also deleted language.  The company then can reject or accept our comments. It was confidential but now has moved into public comment stage which is until December 30, 2020 to submit comments, questions or concerns.  If you would like to send those to his email, he will submit them on our behalf. The next step you will see each Town will need to provide their signatures. This will be the Town’s opportunity to say that you don’t agree with a stipulation you are not happy with.  This way, by not signing, you are preserving your rights when article 10 application comes in.  Then we can request that the applicant can do additional studies or provide further information. They can agree to it or not agree, if they do not agree we can use some of the funds they provide to do our own individual study. They provide a check for $180,000. With their application for these types of issues. The 3 Towns may use these funds to review and do independent impact study if need be. Steve explains that in all the time he has done these reviews, there has never been a time where a Town agrees with all the stipulations. Some of the exhibits Steve doesn’t feel we should agree to for example is #4, he didn’t feel they were evaluating a large enough study area. #24 is another area, they talk about putting in a vegetative screening or earth berm.  We often find these companies don’t want to put in as much vegetative screening as we would like or think is appropriate. #29 Decommission needs to be adequate.  These are just a few of the stipulations that we can really look at that Steve doesn’t want to have us sign just yet. 

At this time Steve asked if we had any further questions.  No questions were posed.  Mr. Peets explains that they did have a virtual meeting with North Side Energy and they did a presentation for us and the community.  95% is going to be in the Town of Brasher. We did have one gentleman whose property is next to this area and his concern is that his view will no longer be appealing just a sea of solar panels.  Mr. Peets states he did have a phone conversation with North Side Energy and their pilot money but you have brought up some very good points.  Let’s set up a phone meeting with D. Bellinger who is our representative and he can go over the issues and the impact of the Town so we are doing what is best.  Mark explains he will also be able to talk to Roger Linden as well and he thanked Steve for joining the meeting and giving us the update. 
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RESOLUTION # 39-2020- TOWN OF BRASHER BUDGET AMENDMENT
Whereas, the Town of Brasher needs to amend budget to pay bills in fiscal year 2020 to cover necessary appropriations through December 28, 2020 due to unforeseen expenditures. 


Now, Therefore, Be It Resolved that the Brasher Town Board hereby authorizes budget line-item transfers in the amounts listed below for the fiscal year 2020.  The following appropriations need to be increased by the following amounts from excess revenues and or unexpended fund balances to cover associated expenses:

	Amount $:
	Transfer From:
	Transfer To:

	$2,300.00
	A1410.11 Deputy TC PS
	   A1355.11 Deputy Assessor PS

	$1,000.00
	A1410.11 Deputy TC PS
	A1410.4 Town Clerk CE

	$200.00
	A1410.11 Deputy TC PS
	A1680.4 Data Processing CE

	$200.00
	A1410.11 Deputy TC PS
	A1920.4 Municipal Association Dues

	$500.00
	A1410.11 Deputy TC PS
	A5010.4 Supt. Of Highway CE

	$8,000.00
	A9010.8 State Retirement
	A9060.8 Medical Ins. (Town Share)

	$1,500.00
	SW8330.4 Purification CE
	SW8310.4 Administration CE

	$900.00
	SW8340.4 Transmission/dist. CE
	SW 8310.4 Administration CE

	$1,500.00
	A9010.8 State Retirement
	A1220.4 Supervisor CE

	$295.22
	A917
	A200

	$6,000.00
	DA 9010.8 State Retirement
	DA 9060.8 Medical Ins. 

	$40.00
	A1330.4 Tax Collector CE
	A6410.4 Publicity


 This resolution was moved by Councilman G. St. Hilaire, seconded by Councilman D. Bellinger- all in favor, motion carried. 
RESOLUTION #40-2020 -THE TOWN OF BRASHERADOPTS PROVISIONS OF EXECUTIVE ORDER 202.83 SUSPENDING THE   REQUIREMENTS OF RENEWAL APPLICATIONS AS A CONDITION TO GRANTING EXEMPTIONS UNDER SECTIONS 459-C AND 467 OF 

THE REAL PROPERTY TAX LAW  

WHEREAS, the Governor of the State of New York by Executive Order No. 202 dated March 7, 2020, declared a state disaster emergency for the entire State of New York; and 
WHEREAS, both travel-related and community contact transmission of COVID-19 have been documented in New York State and are expected to continue; and 
WHEREAS, pursuant to Section 29-a of Article 2-B of the Executive Law, New York State Governor Andrew Cuomo did issue Executive Order 202.83 dated December 18, 2020, 2020, which authorized, by local option, the governing body, to adopt the provisions of that Executive Order 202.83, which temporarily suspends or modifies, subdivisions 7, 7-a and 8 of section 459-c of the Real Property Tax Law and subdivisions 5, 5-a, 5-b, 5-c and 6 of section 467 of the Real Property Tax Law.  
NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that pursuant to Executive Order 202.83 issued by New York State Governor Andrew Cuomo on December 18, 2020, the Town Board of the Town of Brasher hereby adopts, as a local option, the suspension of subdivisions 7, 7-a and 8 of section 459-c of the Real Property Tax Law and subdivisions 5, 5-a, 5-b, 5-c and 6 of section 467 of the Real Property Tax Law; and be it further 

RESOLVED, that the Board of Assessors are hereby directed to grant exemptions pursuant to such sections on the 2021/2022 assessment roll to all property owners who received that exemption on the 2020/2021 assessment roll, thereby dispensing with the need for renewal applications from such persons, and further dispensing with the requirement for the Board of Assessors to mail renewal applications to such persons: and be it further

RESOLVED, that the Town Clerk is hereby directed to forward a copy of this resolution to the Board of Assessors and the Office of the Town Attorney; and be it further 
RESOLVED, that all Town Hall Departments may review and obtain a copy of this resolution from the electronic storage device and if needed, a certified copy of same may be obtained from the Office of the Town Clerk. 

This resolution was moved by Councilman C. Rose, seconded by Councilman D. Bellinger.

 The question of the adoption of the foregoing resolution was duly put to a roll call vote with the following results:
Ayes: 5 Noes: 0 Carried
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Organizational Meeting – Supervisor Peets advised that the Organizational Meeting will be held on January 6, 2021 at 4:30 p.m.  He explained that he received a resignation from Wil Recore from the planning board.  A motion was made to accept Wil Recore’s resignation by Councilwoman S. Hourihan, seconded by Councilman G. St. Hilaire.  All in favor, motion carried.  
Mr. Peets explained that Jodi White still expressed interest in becoming part of Town organization and would like to be on the planning board.  A motion was made to appoint Jodi White to Planning Board by Councilman C. Rose, seconded by Councilman D. Bellinger.  All in favor, motion carried. 

Mr. Peets states that Will Recore was the Chairman of the planning board and he had spoken to Julia Rose.  She would be willing to become Chairwoman at this time.  A motion was made to accept Julia Rose as Chair of the Planning board by Councilman G. St. Hilaire, seconded by Councilman D. Bellinger.  All in favor, motion carried. 

Mr. Peets lastly reports that there is now a vacancy on the zoning board as Gerald Stone has decided not to stay for another term.  Larrie Hourihan is interested at this time.  A motion was made to appoint Larrie Hourihan to Zoning Board by Councilman G. St. Hilaire, seconded by Councilman D. Bellinger.  All in favor, motion carried. 

APPROVAL OF CURRENT BILLS

The Town Board auditing committee had audited the following bills as presented for payment for December 28, 2020.

A motion was made by G. St. Hilaire, seconded by C. Rose to pay all bills as presented by the Town Clerk and audited by the Town Board Auditing Committee.  All in favor, motion carried.
ADJOURNMENT
      A motion was made by S. Hourihan, seconded by D. Bellinger to adjourn the meeting at 5:04 am.  All in favor, motion carried. 
The next meeting will be the Organizational meeting as noted above January 6th @ 4:30 pm. 
Respectfully Submitted,  

Bethany St. Hilaire, Town Clerk

